

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

401 Fifth Avenue, Suite 800 Seattle, WA 98104

206-296-9600 Fax 206-296-0194

TTY Relay: 711 www.kingcounty.gov

February 5, 2024

The Honorable Dave Upthegrove Chair, King County Council Room 1200 C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Upthegrove:

This letter transmits a proposed Motion confirming the reappointment of Evan Van Otten, who resides in council district four, to the King County Emergency Management Advisory Committee, for a term expiring on December 31, 2024. With this reappointment, Mr. Van Otten will switch from an alternate position to the primary Central Region Emergency Medical Services and Trauma Care Council representative.

Mr. Van Otten's application, financial disclosure, board profile, and reappointment letter are enclosed to serve as supporting and background information to assist the Council in considering confirmation.

Thank you for your consideration of the proposed legislation. If you have any questions about this reappointment, please have your staff call Rick Ybarra, Boards & Commissions Liaison, at 206-263-9651.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: King County Councilmembers

Dow Constati

ATTN: Stephanie Cirkovich, Chief of Staff

Melani Hay, Clerk of the Council

Karan Gill, Chief of Staff, Office of the Executive

Penny Lipsou, Council Relations Director, Office of the Executive

Rick Ybarra, Boards & Commissions Liaison, Office of the Executive

Lexi Swanson and Nancy Choi, Staff Liaisons

Evan Van Otten